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CAMBOURNE TOWN COUNCIL 
District of South Cambridgeshire 

 
Council Meeting 7th June 2022 

 

Town Clerks Report 
Below is a short update on activities since the 17th May 2022. Some elements are covered by 
separate agenda items. 

 

• Continued discussions with Brandon Chandler, Management Trainee Taylor 
Wimpey and Mills and Reeve (the Councils solicitors) regarding their last 
areas in Upper Cambourne. 

 

• West Cambourne meeting with Taylor to review existing consortium signage 
in Cambourne and discuss new ones for West Cambourne.  The intention is 
to remove a number of the existing blue signs with the way marking signs (for 
facilities i.e. sports areas etc.) being kept and some new ones for West 
Cambourne being installed while West Cambourne is being built. 

• Meetings with various parties and the Sport Development Officer (Football) 
regarding the development of football in Cambourne including the September 
football tournament.  

 

• Further meetings with members of Cambourne Cricket Club and the 
Community Development Officer to develop further the CambFest. 

 

• Taking part in a SAG Teams meeting with the Community Development 
Officer to review the arrangements for the Platinum Jubilee event for Friday 
3rd June 2022. This was quite in depth, but was carried out in a supportive 
manor as they can only give advice. 

 

• Meeting with Nicola Houghton, Business Improvement and Development 
Advisor, Cambridgeshire County Council to discuss community needs around 
the s106 monies allocated to health and the library. The need for an 
expanded medical facility was emphasised and the benefit of an enlarged 
library was explained. The need for dental and pharmacy provision was also 
raised. 

 

• Various meetings with members of the boxing club regarding a venue. We 
were able to agree the use of The Hub meeting room 3 nights a week with 
discussions taking place over storage etc. 

 

• Meeting at Cambourne Village College to review the Community Access 
Agreement with representatives from CVC, Cambridgeshire County Council 
and South Cambridgeshire District Council. 

 

• Discussions with Louise Lord, South Cambridgeshire District Council around 
the agenda for the next A428 Development Cluster Forum – Cambourne and 
Bourn Airfield on 6th July 2022 this will be a zoom meeting. The next meeting 
on the 2nd November 2022 will be face to face. 

 
It is 
RECOMMENDED that the report be received.  

 
 


